









MAY 04, 2016





PUBLIC HEARING - LOCAL LAW NO. 1 OF

                                                            2016 - “A LOCAL LAW FOR FLOOD

PREVENTION’.





RE-AWARDED ANNUAL GAS BID TO

                                                            MIRABITO AS MAIN-CARE ENERGY DID

NOT MEET THE 89 OCTANE SPECIFICATION.






APPLICATION FOR USE OF TOWN HALL BY

THE MARGARETVILLE TEA PARTY GROUP

FOR TUESDAY, MAY 31, 2016 APPROVED.


The Town Board of the Town of Middletown, Delaware County, New York, held a Public Hearing and their monthly workshop meeting on Wednesday, May 04, 2016 at the Town Hall, located on #42339 State Route 28, Margaretville, NY.


The following Board Members were present:

            Supervisor…………………Carl P. Davis
            Councilman Members……..Jake Rosa, Brian Sweeney, Mike Finberg and 
                                                          Kenneth Taylor

Also present were:  Frank Canavan, Lauren Davis, Cassie Palen, Richard Rossi,  John Biruk, Charles Kowalski, Susanna Finch and Dave Budin.   

Supervisor Davis opened the Public Hearing at 6:00 p.m.  The Town Clerk read the ATTACHED legal notice advertising the Public Hearing.  
The floor was opened for public comment.  Supervisor Davis read the ATTACHED memo from Lauren Davis expressing his concern that the Flood Insurance Study was incomplete due to the Elevation Reference Markers (ERM).  Supervisor Davis explained that the new maps are based on a 100 year flood so all new elevation markers are being done and it is not part of this local law.  No one else wished to address the Board.  Supervisor Davis closed the Hearing at 6:13 p.m.  


Supervisor Davis called the Town Board Workshop to order at 6:13 p.m.    


The Town Board reviewed the ATTACHED Agenda prepared by Supervisor Davis and Town Clerk.

Dave Budin addressed the Board to ask the Board not to renew their Consulting Agreement with the MARK Group which has expired.  He felt the Town should not pay $5,000./year in view of paragraph 4 which states “The parties agree that any administrative fee that may be included in any grant application that is approved shall be due and payable directly to MARK as additional consideration hereunder and will not reduce or affect the remaining payment requirement herein”.   

Motion was made by J. Rosa, seconded by M. Finberg to re-award the annual gas bid to Mirabito Energy Products as Main-Care Energy did not meet the 89 Octane specification.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nays

The Town Board had no objections or comments in relation to the ATTACHED new application for Liquor License from TJ’s Farm Market & Café.   

Motion was made by J. Rosa, seconded by B. Sweeney to approve the ATTACHED Application For Use of Town Hall by the Margaretville Area Tea Party Group for Tuesday, May 31, 2016.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nays


Motion for adjournment was made by B. Sweeney, seconded by K. Taylor.  (5) Ayes - Carl P. Davis; Jake Rosa; Brian Sweeney; Mike Finberg and Kenneth Taylor - (0) Nays.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

DATED:  May 17, 2016                     _______________________________

                                                             PATRICIA F. KELLY

                                                             TOWN CLERK
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